
 

1 
 

 
 
To: David Postman, Board Chair 
 Ollie Garrett, Board Member 
 Russ Hauge, Board Member 
 
From:  Kathy Hoffman, Policy and Rules Manager  
 
Date:  October 13, 2021 
 
Copy:  Rick Garza, Agency Director 
 Toni Hood, Deputy Director 
 Justin Nordhorn, Policy and External Affairs Director 
 Becky Smith, Licensing and Regulation Director 
 Chandra Brady, Director of Enforcement and Education 
 
Subject:  Request for approval to rescind Liquor Control Board Policy (BIP) 01-

2011 concerning wine dispensing machines.   
 
On February 2, 2011, the Board approved an interim policy to allow wine dispensing 
machines for wine tastings on a winery premise with appropriate supervision.   
 
The policy was prompted by a request from a company wishing to sell wine dispensing 
machines to retail liquor licensees. Following discussion between the wine dispensing 
company president and agency staff regarding how and when the wine dispensing machines 
would be used, and the safety precautions that would be taken, including appropriate 
conditions and supervision, staff concluded that use of the machine for wine tastings at a 
winery did not compromise public safety or under age consumption.  
 
The language of this policy was incorporated into WAC 314-12-085 as WSR 18-11-02, 
effective June 2, 2018. For these reasons, BIP 01-2011 is no longer necessary.  
 
If the Board approves rescission of BIP 01-2011, the agency will send notice to stakeholders, 
and remove the BIP from the LCB website.  
 
The Board approves/disapproves the rescission of BIP 01-2011.  

 

_____ Approve _____ Disapprove       ______________________        ________ 
       David Postman, Chair                    Date 
  
 
_____ Approve _____ Disapprove       ______________________        ________ 
       Ollie Garrett, Board Member          Date 
 
 
_____ Approve _____ Disapprove       ______________________        ________ 
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       Russ Hauge, Board Member          Date 
 

  


